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(ii)

The letter from the estate agents states:

"So far as a name is concerned we would invite you to consider
simply calling it Steelhouse Conservation Area as the activities
within the area are already very well known. Secondly it seems
to us Priory House, Cannon House and the other buildings
fronting Priory Qaeensway including the multi-storey car park
fronting Newton Street have little, if any, architectural merit,
neither do they fit into the overall pattern ot the area
dominated by fine Victorian buildings, such as the Victoria Law
Courts, the General Hospital and Central Hall. It is therefore
suggested that the line of the. Conservation Area be drawn so
that these buildings are excluded."

So far as the name is concerned, obviously Medico Legal Precinct
is too unweildly. Unfortunately, Victoria, Chamberlain and
Corporation Street, which have all been suggested could cause
confusion since these names occur within the existing Colmore Row and
Environs Conservation Area. I .therefore recommend that the area be
named Steelhouse Lane Conservation Area.

So far as the proposed exclusions are concerned, I agree that
the sectors identified are modern and of very limited architectural
merit. If your Coittiittees so wish the boundary could be modified to
exclude these. However, I would not recommend it, since the boundary
would then cut through backs of properties and I feel that keeping
the boundary at Prioryay



(iii)

Proposal

In view of the universal support for the proposed Conservation
Area I therefore reconnend that Planning Committee now designate the
area with the boundary as agreed for the public participation
exercise.

Financial Implications

There are no specific financial implications with designation,
but the City as principal land owner in the area should be aware that
a high standard of maintenance, repair and refurbishment may well
have cost implications. This point is no doubt already widely
appreciated since many of the city-owned buildings within the area to
be designated are already in fact statutorily listed. In addition,
future pedestrianisation or other enhancement proposals will
undoubtedly have significant cost implications but these cannot be
quantified at this time.

Implications for Women, People with Disabilities, Black and Ethnic
Minority People and Race Relations

No specific planning implications have been identified so far as
the content of this report is concerned.

Recommendations

1. That Conservation Areas Advisory Committee endorse the proposed
designation as referred to in the foregoing report.

2. That Planning Committee designate under Sections 69 and 70 of
the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990
a Conservation Area at Steelhouse Lane and Corporation Street,
City Centre as more particularly defined on the plan annexed to
this report.

3. That the Conservation Area referred to in 2 above be named
"Steelhouse Lane Conservation Area".

J PEVERLEY
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, URBAN DESIOJ

Contact Officer G Price
Conservation Group
Tel. No. 235-4506
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